HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held via Zoom on Wednesday October `14th. 2020
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: Rev.Engelson


Cllr.S.Howes





    




Cllr.S.Fuller

     









Cllr.S.Fletcher


Parishioners:   Nil


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation Nil
b) Police Report Two crimes had been recorded during August
c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper had reported via email the concern at the rise in Covid cases. Council tax would rise by 3.99% in 2021/22 and despite cuts there would still be a shortfall. Work on drainage in Chapel Road had been delayed until the end of November. The new recycling centre off the NDR is scheduled to open in Sep.2020.
d) BDC Report n/a
e) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies for absence were received from Kevin Saggers, Dan Roper (NCC) and Julie Neesam (BDC)
2. Declarations of interest were recorded from Sue Fuller as a Village Hall committee member and Sally Fletcher for agenda item 12.
3. Minutes of the September meeting were confirmed
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the QE playground had been closed due to non-adherence to social distancing by those using it. The auditors had asked for a detailed report on the funds carried forward at the end of the financial year.
5. Planning 20201809 Outline application for a dwelling on Newton Road. The Council opposed this as it was outside the current development plan, there was no footway accessing the school which was a criteria used by the GNLP committee and there was also concern at the access on a dangerous stretch of road.
6. Chequers Field It was agreed to accept a quotation for £200 to remove lower limbs on the oak tree near the entrance. The need for hedge cutting would be kept under review.
7. Church Entrance Verge Rev.Engelson said that the outline proposals had the support of the PCC. After some discussion it was agreed that the Clerk should submit the proposals to the NCC Parish Partnership Scheme. If agreed the Highways engineer would be asked to consult with the adjacent farm on the precise kerb line on the Dumbs Lane corner.
8. Co-option The Council unanimously agreed to co-opt Tony Dossor of 5 The Old Coach House Gardens to fill the vacancy on the Parish Council.
9. Remembrance Day The usual ceremony would be curtailed but would still take place at the memorial at 11.a.m. on November 8th. Rev.Engelson would arrange for someone to lay a wreath on behalf of the community.
10. Correspondence None
11. Finance The Clerk had submitted a report in advance. Cheques authorised were

Zoom


Meeting Fee




£14.39

RBL


Wreath




£17.00

Norwich Diocese
Glebe Rent




£383.00

RBL


Poppy Appeal



£40.00


Balance c/fwd. excluding Chequers Field a/c  £32,369.83
12. Grazing Tenancy Sally Fletcher left the meeting for this item. A draft agreement had been professionally prepared. Some minor amendments were agreed and once incorporated the agreement would be offered to Mrs.Fletcher.
13.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to report a pothole outside the village hall and footway hazards on Newton Road.
14. Next Meeting via Zoom Wednesday November 18th. 7.30 p.m.
